
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 
OF THE CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION 

MARCH 20, 2025 
 

 
The special meeting of the Civil Service Commission was called to order on March 20, 
2025, at 4:30 p.m. in the Council Chamber with Chairman Polinko presiding.  
 
Present: Chairman John Polinko, Vice-Chairman Richard Tayek, and Clerk Valerie 
Rosmarin. 
 
Absent: Secretary William Albrecht. 
   
Also Present: Police Chief Vincent Molnar. 
 

1. Police Lieutenant Exam Protest 
 
Chairman Polinko reported that a protest challenge was submitted regarding to 
Question No. 105. One candidate submitted a written explanation for the protest, 
while another raised the same issue without providing a written statement. Kevin 
Nietert of Clancy & Associates reviewed the protest and recommended that it be 
granted, resulting in the removal of the question. 
 
Vice-Chairman Tayek stated that Mr. Nietert said the question is ambiguous due to 
differing standards for prior booking and post-booking, making the available answers 
inapplicable to the situation. Therefore, rather than accept a different answer, he 
recommends throwing out the question.  
 
The Commission and Chief Molnar agreed with the recommendation.  
 
Motion: Chairman Polinko moved to remove Question No. 105 from the Police 
Lieutenant written exam and have the scores recalculated accordingly. Seconded by 
Vice-Chairman Tayek. The motion passed unanimously (2-0). 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:37 p.m.   

 

_________________________________ 

Valerie E. Rosmarin, Civil Service Clerk 

 


